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Green Bay Strikers Board of Director's Meeting

Wednesday, May 5, 2021 6:30pm via Zoom
MEETING MINUTES
Members Present: Scott DeBaker, Gretchen Jandrin, Chelsea Nicholson, Joe Prosser, Lisa Schultz, Todd Walkowski
Members Absent: Ryan Bangert, Donn Bramer, Marty Briggs, Sylvia Flores, Michelle Hagerty, Andrea Maloney, Tom Matuszak, Kallista Mitchell, Lynn Reynolds, Kris Scolare,
CALL TO ORDER: President Scott DeBaker called the meeting to order at 7:44pm
SECRETARY’S MINUTES:  Michelle H
· April meeting minutes reviewed and approved.
TREASURER’S MINUTES:  Gretchen J
· All accounts are in order. 
BAY LAKES REPORT:  Scott D/Michelle H/Tom M/Kallista M/Todd W/Chelsea N
· Bay Lakes Reps, please notify Michelle H if you are unable to make the meeting so that we make sure we have representation at each meeting.

· All teams will qualify for Tony Litt tournament.  Teams will need to notify their clubs by June 28 if they are going to be able to field a team for the July 31-August 1 tournament.
· Jim W will be sending out final schedules. Schedules were adjusted to swap “home” and “away” to more evenly distribute games. Some home games will be played at another field than teams traditional home field.  This will affect referee pay (home team pays ref) and who wears a white shirt or pinney if a color conflict. Did the best to make the schedule referee friendly due to low numbers of refs.  Pool seating for U15 girls. Club teams will play each other and then other clubs. 
· club has their return to play plan but we will not be policing distancing or masks. All clubs decided to have teams on one side of field and spectators on the other.
· Updated 2021 Bay Lakes Coaches Letter, Tony Litt Tournament Rules and Weather Policy - removed Rained Out for weather notifications. Referees will call the games at the fields. If games are canceled in the first half of the season (June 7-June 29) make up dates June 30, July 1. Other make up games will be the week before the Tony Litt tournament.
· Teams need to be prepared with a white t-shirt or pinney to change into if there is a color conflict.  Home team will wear the white t-shirt or pinney.

· Referee training – Virtual training April 17 10am and April 19 6:30pm.  Michelle Graf will share a spreadsheet where Referee Coordinator for each club can enter the number of referees who will be attending.  She will then create a block of time for each club. She will also share Zoom link to give to referees.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

REGISTRATION: Michelle H/Scott D/Lynn R
· See spreadsheet with updated registration numbers. 
· Ok to add one U19B player.
· Ok to add one player from waitlist to U12 Boys, making 5 teams with 15 players.

COACHES TRAINING: Joe P/Todd W/Scott D/Chelsea N
· Michelle has been emailing coaches to remind them to complete online concussion and SafeSport training. She has access to the SAY site to verify completions and is tracking to ensure compliance.
COACHES STAFFING: Scott D/Division Coordinators
· See spreadsheet for updated numbers. 
· Michelle received an email from a long-time coach, “Have to mention, in seeing the many emails on needing coaches and receiving the $10 check for coaching yesterday………I think if you increased this return for coaches that you’d see more participation from parents. Maybe an obvious statement but it was $10 fifteen years ago when I started coaching and player fees were FAR less than today’s fees.” Michelle let him know that we have discussed raising the coach credit at past meetings and that we could bring it up again.  Michelle also addressed fees, explaining the early bird discount this year.  Prices have increased as other fees – SAY insurance, jersey cost, other equipment cost have also increased – but have remained the same for the past several years. Would it work to offer a 50% discount for the player’s registration fee if you sign up to coach?  Or, free registration for the child you coach?  (Limit one free registration per coach/player – we have coaches who are coaching their twins and even triplets.)  Will ask other clubs at Bay Lakes meeting to see what they do.  DePere gives a free coaching shirt. Incentivizing is not always good, may just coach to play for free.  Will discuss when we have more members present.
REFEREE TRAINING/STAFFING: Kallista M/Lisa S
· Michelle Graf asked each club to chip in $60 for a gift card for the referee trainers. We need to send money to Pulaski. Gretchen will send the check.
REFEREE SCHEDULING: Kallista M/Lisa S
· Kallista is requesting a plan to purchase a system to help with referee scheduling and communication for next year.  She will manually do the scheduling and communication this year.

Cost would be approximately $200 a year. Team Manager? Sports Engine? Cost share with Bay Lakes? Referees would have their own account and could swap games without having to go through Referee Scheduler. Motion and approved to spend up to $250 for software.
EQUIPMENT: Balls – Gretchen J; Shirts – Scott D/Lynn R/Kris S; Trophies Tom; Photos – Donn B
· Trophies we voted on were ordered. 
· Bracelets will be ordered later in the season.

FIELDS/NETS: Gretchen J/Kris S/Marty B/Ryan B
·  Gretchen will put nets up on Friday.
ARNIE WOLFF SPORTS COMPLEX: Marty B/Tom M
· Tom purchased a new cooler for the stand, cost was $2500. We had approved $1200 previously. Tom has offered to cover the difference if needed but the board discussed reimbursing him. Will table until we get the full purchase price and receipt from Tom.
· Pricing signage - Tom will get a price quote and report to the board.

CONCESSIONS: Marty B/Tom M
· No update.
ETHICS: Executive Board and board representative
· No report
SOCCERFEST: Scott D/Andrea M/Kris S
· See new business
PUBLICITY, FACEBOOK & WEBSITE: Michelle
· Facebook, Website updated weekly
DIVERSITY: Andrea
·  No update
DIVISION COORDINATORS: 
· No update
ADMINISTRATIVE: Michelle H
· All board members, please complete SafeSport Training if you have not already done so.  This is a SAY requirement for all board members and coaches.  Please email or text Michelle a copy of your completed certificate as soon as possible.
OLD BUSINESS: 
· None
NEW BUSINESS:
· Cover Coach concerns - Some families have not been contacted. Michelle will follow up with individual coaches.  Coach raised a question about players being able to participate in Strikers practices while still in a school sport. Is there an official rule? Gretchen will reach out to Preble varsity girls’ coach. As far as we know, there is no official rule.
· Cover Player concerns – None at this time.
· Soccerfest planning – not enough members present to discuss fully, table until next month.  Possibly no selling of food other than Arnie inventory.  Will people want and expect if that was what was in the past?
MEETING ADJOURNED Motion to Adjourn Scott, 2nd Todd, all in favor.
Next meeting June 2, 2021 @ 8:45pm via Zoom ** Note later start time **
Agenda:

· Review plans for Soccerfest
Gretchen Jandrin – Treasurer
